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Honiton Town Council

Policy Committee

AGENDA
Minutes of the Policy Committee held at the Town Council Offices, New Street, Honiton
on the twenty-ninth July 2013
Members present

	St Michael’s Ward
	St Paul’s Ward

	Cllr Mike Allen **
	Cllr Vivienne Ash  

	Cllr Nick Cornwell
	Cllr Les Bayliss

	Cllr Gary Elliot - Chairman
	Cllr Peter Corke

	Cllr John Taylor
	Cllr Les Lunt

	Cllr Vernon Whitlock
	Cllr John Zarczynski

	
	

	
	

	
	


** Also District Councillor
In Attendance:
Town Clerk

13/41
Apologies for absence
Cllr David Foster (A/L), Cllr Peter Halse (P), Cllr Roy Coombs (P), Cllr Vera Howard (P)
13/42
Declarations of interest and receipt of requests for new DPI dispensations on items on the agenda

Cllr Vivienne Ash (P) – Director of Honiton Development Trust
13/43
Review the Town Council Honoured Citizen Policy for recommendation to Town Council
The Chairman suggested that now was the time to review time limits and the numbers. Cllr Whitlock proposed that item 5 of the existing policy be removed. Both Cllr Taylor and Zarczyinski suggested that perhaps a review could take place once a year. Cllr Cornwell added that it should be systematic and fair to the whole of the town and that it should be advertised.
It was agreed that any nominations received would be reviewed annually with a final ratification at a full town council meeting and to be honoured at Mayor Making. Cllr Whitlock proposed that the policy be amended with this change, seconded by Cllr Zarczynski with everyone voting unanimous in favour.
13/44
Receive the minutes of CCTv working group meeting dated 10th July 2013
Cllr Ash informed the committee that the meeting was very useful and Darren England, PCSO was extremely helpful. The working group agreed that that the CCTv system helped a lot towards the safety of the Town.
Cllr Taylor asked if signs for CCTv could be added around the Town. Cllr Elliot agreed that the working group could look into this.

It was agreed to recommend the minutes to Town Council with an addition to the terms of reference to state “to review the provision of CCTv in the light of Town Council’s move to the Beehive.”
13/45
To set up a working group to discuss “measures we might consider introducing to clarify and improve how the council works on behalf of the community” and report back to policy with recommendations  
Cllr Cornwell suggested that a working group be set up to determine whether the report has raised the right questions. The work will be open ended and would require public approval. 
Cllr Ash was concerned about whether the Town Council would have the financial resources to support this and would require a clear understanding of what the public would want. Cllr Ash added that the Town Council has a responsibility to promote democratic services.
Cllr Whitlock agreed that it was important to communicate with the public and asked if other councils have already addressed these matters.

Cllr Allen replied by informing the Town Council that many towns have been working on updating their MCTI reports and have identified areas where not enough information had been available. The techniques used were questionnaires and public sessions. Cllr Allen re-iterated that discussions should be on=going with the public preferably in small groups.

Cllr Taylor suggested that as well as a working group perhaps the website could have an area specifically addressing frequently asked questions with answers.

Cllr Zarczynski added that as not everyone would use the internet that perhaps the Beehive once built would be an ideal place to promote the role of the Town Council.

Cllr Elliot asked that the working group address the terms of reference and bring back to the next policy meeting. Once this has been agreed a recommendation will be made to Town Council.
It was agreed that the working group consist of Cllr Zarczynski, Cllr Bayliss, Cllr Cornwell, Cllr Pavey and Cllr Ash and to request if any other councilor would be interested via the briefing sheet.

13/46 To update Honiton’s Market and Coastal Towns Initiative report and to agree to set up a working group to make recommendations directly to Town Council
It was agreed that this should be part of the terms of reference that will be addressed as part of minute item number 13/45 and would address whether the MCTI meets the Town council’s criteria and to determine whether a neighborhood plan would be required.
13/47 Close of Meeting

The meeting was closed at 8.05pm

COPIES OF THIS DOCUMENT ARE AVAILABLE IN LARGE PRINT ON REQUEST
Signed Chair
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